
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, Oregon 97232

July 9, 2024 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Jeff Killip 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
 621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, Washington 98503-1036 

Re: DO NOT REDOCKET – Docket UE-240393—Advice 24-02—Schedule 191—
System Benefits Charge 

At the request of Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission Staff (Staff), PacifiCorp 
respectfully requests to extend its Schedule 191 System Benefits filing for 30 days to allow Staff 
more time to review the filing. The new requested effective date is September 1, 2024. The 
following tariff sheet filed on May 24, 2024, is further revised to include the effective date of 
September 1, 2024. There are no other changes to the original filing. 

Fourth Revision to Sheet No. 191.1 Schedule 191 System Benefits Charge Adjustment 

On May 24, 2024, in accordance with RCW 80.28.060, WAC 480-07-880, and WAC Chapter 480-
80, PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific Power & Light Company (PacifiCorp or Company) submitted a 
revised Schedule 191 tariff sheet applicable to PacifiCorp’s electric service in the state of 
Washington.  PacifiCorp requested an effective date of August 1, 2024. Through the May 24th 
filing, PacifiCorp met the requirement below from Docket UE-230904, Order 01, Attachment A, 
12 (d): 

“Pacific Power must file revisions to its cost recovery tariff, (Schedule 191) by June 1 each 
year, with the requested effective date of August 1 of that same year.” 

The May 24th filing includes a request to increase the System Benefits Charge (SBC) collection 
rate, which is administered through Schedule 191 to better align the Company’s recovery of costs 
associated with acquiring and administering cost-effective conservation in its Washington service 
territory as well as to recover costs associated with demand response programs in Washington and 
the cost for full time equivalent labor to support Washington equity metrics. Given the request to 
recover costs associated with demand response programs, Commission Staff asked PacifiCorp to 
request this extension to allow more time to review the filing.  

It is respectfully requested that all formal correspondence and Staff requests regarding this  material 
be addressed to: 

By email (preferred): datarequest@pacificorp.com 

UE-240393

lhuey215
Auto Stamp - Top Right Corner - 1st Page



Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
July 9, 2024 
Page 2 
 

By regular mail: Data Request Response Center 
  Pacific Power 

825 NE Multnomah St., Ste 2000 
Portland, OR 97232-2152 

 
Please contact Ariel Son at (503) 813-5410 if you have any informal questions.  
 
Sincerely,  
 

/s/ 
Matthew McVee  
Vice President, Regulatory Policy and Operations  
Pacific Power & Light Company  
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000  
Portland, Oregon 97232-2152  
(503) 813-5585  
matthew.mcvee@pacificorp.com 
 
Enclosures  
 
240393-PAC-Attach-A-7-9-24.pdf 
240393-PAC-Revised-Attach-E-7-9-24.pdf 


